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Environment Canterbury submission on reducing waste: a more effective landfill
levy

Environment Canterbury thanks the Ministry for the Environment for the opportunity to
comment on the latest proposals to tackle waste - proposals for a more effective landfill levy
by increasing the waste levy amount, expansion of the levy to different classes of landfills, a
strategic investment plan for revenue generated and enabling better collection of data.

Environment Canterbury offers the following submission based on our responsibilities under
the Resource Management Act 1991 to manage discharge to the environment from waste
disposal facilities. To fulfil these responsibilities, we carry out regional planning, consenting,
compliance monitoring and enforcement functions across ten territorial authority areas.
Through this role we fully recognise and understand the potential harm to the environment
from the disposal of products and generation of waste.

We support the proposals to increase and expand the waste levy, although this should be
subject to continuous evaluation of the effectiveness to help identify any implementation
issues and changes in behaviour (as a result of levy implementation and other waste
minimisation initiatives). We are concerned that successful implementation of the levy is
dependent on clear and consistent definitions of landfill classifications, which are currently
missing. We recommend clear, nationally consistent definitions so that there is no room for
varying interpretation.

We also support the need for a strategic investment plan and work to enable better collection
of data on waste. As with most regional councils we carry out a leadership role in dealing with
waste, particularly hazardous wastes, and we work with territorial authorities to encourage a
co-ordinated regional approach. Some of the revenue from the levy should be used to
strengthen this leadership role and our delivery of a strategic regional approach to waste
minimisation.

Waste management is a complex issue, and national direction to help a more consistent,
effective and efficient approach across the country is welcomed, especially given the
movement of waste across territorial and regional boundaries. We look forward to further



engagement with the Ministry for the Environment as other proposals and national directives
progress, including the National Environmental Standard for the outdoor storage of tyres, the
details of the priority product stewardship schemes and any proposed amendments and
review of the Waste Minimisation Act 2008.

Further comments on the proposals are enclosed.
Yours sincerely
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